GRANT COUNTY SCHOOLS
Formal Complaint Process
Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973
The best solutions to concerns often occur at the school level.  Therefore, Grant County Schools encourage all parties to attempt to resolve concerns by working with the building principal, building Section 504 Coordinator, and other appropriate staff to reach a joint resolution of the issue.  However, regardless of whether attempts to resolve the issue are made at the building level, any individual may file a formal complaint under Section 504 through the following process:
1. Complete and submit a Section 504 Complaint Form to the Grant County 504 Coordinator.  The Section 504 Complaint Form is available online (www.grantcountyschools.org), at the Grant County Central Office (located at 204 Jefferson Avenue, Petersburg WV) or at any Grant County School’s office.  The complaint should be as detailed as possible and describe why you believe that your concerns raise an issue under Section 504.
2. The Grant County Section 504 Coordinator will conduct an investigation of the allegation(s).  If the Grant County Section 504 Coordinator is the subject of the complaint, the Grant County Schools Superintendent will appoint an impartial investigator.  An opportunity to provide evidence, including documents and witnesses, will be afforded to all parties.
3. The Grant County Section 504 Coordinator will issue a written decision about the complaint within 30 business days of receipt of the complaint, and provide a copy of the decision to all parties.  The written decision will contain suggested resolutions to the concerns.

4. If you are not satisfied with the resolution of the complaint, you may request a review of the complaint by the Superintendent.  The Superintendent will respond to the request for review within 10 business days of receiving the request.

5. If you are still dissatisfied after the Superintendent’s review, or at any time during the county’s complaint resolution process, you may file a complaint by contacting the U.S. Department of Education, Office for Civil Rights, U.S. Department of Education, The Wanamaker Building, 100 Penn Square, East, Suite 515, Philadelphia, PA 19017-3323; 215-656-8541 or www.ed.gov/ocr.

Please contact Melissa Smouse, Director of Student Services & Attendance, msmouse@k12.wv.us or 304-257-1011  ext. 25, with questions or concerns.
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